A weekly meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Monday, August 5, 2013 at 7:30 pm.

Present. Brian Connors, Chairman; Martin Crowley, Clerk; David Sheedy, George Samia, Gloria
Mitcheli, Senicr Clerk

Pledge of Allegiance
Open Forum

No one present
Action ltems

M/Crowley, s/Sheedy, a unanimous vote, approve the minutes of the July 22, 2013 Board of
Selectmen meeting.

M/Crowley, s/Sheedy, a unanimous vote, approve to award to UNIVAR under the SERSG Water &
Sewer Treatment Chemicals IFB for a twelve month period commencing July 1, 2013.

M/Connors, s/Sheedy, a unanimous vote, approve the appointment of Myles Hager, Christopher
Kelly Glenn Tattrie as members to the Finance Committee for the period of July 1, 2013 to June 30,
2018.

M/Crowley, s/Sheedy, a unanimous vote, approve the appointment of Jennifer Turner as a member
to the Historical Commission for the period of July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2016.

Town Administrator Report

George Samia mentioned the new chiller has been installed in the Town Hall. Mr. Samia also
mentioned how good of a job the new Facilities Manager, Brian Kiely, is doing taking care of all
facilities and that Mr. Kiely is also working on getting specs for repairs to be done to the Town Hall.

Board Discussion

Brian Connors mentioned a trash symposium he had attended and how all towns are trying to save
money regarding trash pickup.

David Sheedy mentioned the policies regarding the Community Center will be coming out soon.
Martin Crowley mentioned that all of the inquiries received, regarding the concerns of no sidewalks
on Route 18, are being evaluated. Mr. Crowley alsc mentioned that the Board is looking into the
request for the trash bill o be one time a year rather than two.

M/Sheedy, s/Crowley, motion to adjourn.

VOTE: Yes — Connors, Crowley, Sheedy; a unanimous vote in favor

Meeting adjourned at 7:44 pm

Clerk




